
Transfer of Permits and Authorizations for Federally Regulated Pipelines

TO: Industry Clients

EFFECTIVE DATE: April 15, 2012

BACKGROUND:

The responsibility for processing applications, and the administration and enforcement of the following 
authorizations in respect to pipelines regulated under the National Energy Board (NEB) Act will be 
transferred on April 15, 2012 from the Ministry of Forests, Lands and Natural Resource Operations (FLNRO) 
to the BC Oil and Gas Commission (Commission): 
	 •   Sections 11, 14, 38, 39, 40 and 96 of the Land Act.
	 •   Sections 47.4 and 117 of the Forest Act.
	 •   Sections 8, 9 and 26 of the Water Act. 

Application processes for pipeline authorizations that are subject to the Oil and Gas Activities Act will not be 
affected.

REQUIREMENTS:

Applications for authorizations made on or after April 15, 2012 of the responsibilities noted above must be 
made to the Commission. FLNRO will continue to process applications made prior to the date of transfer. 
The Commission and FLNRO will work together to manage the transition and maintain service levels.

The process for submission will be contained within a new NEB Pipeline Authorizations Application Manual 
which will be completed shortly and available on the Commission’s website.

Should you have any questions regarding this Industry Bulletin, please contact: 

Roger St. Jean
Acting Deputy Commissioner
Operations Division, Permitting and Authorizations
BC Oil and Gas Commission
250-794-5270
Roger.StJean@bcogc.ca

INDUSTRY BULLETIN 
2012-04

March 12, 2012

mailto:Mike.Janzen%40bcogc.ca?subject=Liability%20Management%20Rating%20Program%20Update%20%E2%80%93%20Non-producers

